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AFTAC Alumni Association West Coast Chapter 
P.O. Box 3974, Citrus Heights, CA 95611-3974  

Email:  TOD.Alumni@AFTACWCC.org 
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.Vice President 
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Chairman of the Board 
Ken Denbleyker 
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Asst. Board Chairman 
Orv Pritchard 
916-332-8747 
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Director at Large 
Dave Tarquino 
916-723-7634 
DirectorAtLarge@AFTACwcc.org 

Treasurer 
Charlie Penn 
916-624-1067 
Treasurer@AFTACWCC.org 

Asst. Treasurer 
John “Butch” Kemna 
916-722-8509 
AsstTreasurer@AFTACWCC.org 

Secretary 
Ken Breitwieser 
916-722-1280 
Secretary@AFTACWCC.org 

Asst. Secretary 
Bob Baker 
916-944-8070 
AsstSecretary@AFTACWCC.org 

Membership Chairman 
Dave Price 
916-988-4556 
MembershipChair@AFTACWCC.org 

Newsletter Editor 
Dale Klug 
916-338-0303 
FalloutEditor@AFTACWCC.org 

Webmaster/Asst. Editor 
Bob Fitzgerald 
916-485-8816 
Webmaster@AFTACWCC.org 
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www.AFTACWCC.org 
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Spring Picnic PotluckSpring Picnic PotluckSpring Picnic PotluckSpring Picnic Potluck    ––––    16 May 200916 May 200916 May 200916 May 2009        
by Charlie Penn 

   Warm weather is almost here so it is time for the 5th Annual AFTAC Spring Picnic, where 
burgers & dogs are grilled to perfection. The past picnics have been a huge success with the 
delicious side dishes and the camaraderie second to none. The Association will provide the 
burgers, dogs, condiments, paper plates, soft drinks and water. (Adult beverages will not be 
provided, but you may certainly bring your own; we will have ice chests for your beverages). 
You're asked to provide the desserts, side dishes and chips & dips and to sign up for this 
festive event so we know how much Alka Seltzer to provide. The venue is covered and will 
accommodate over 100 hungry, belligerent folks. Bring your war stories, appetite, pot-luck 
dish, camera and some sort of decorum for this once-a-year extravaganza. (If you are a no-
show you'll be the badmouthed). See you there!!! So what are the vitals on this gala event? 
WHEN: 16 May, 2009 
WHERE: Same place as last year, Foothill Community Park (Directions are below)  
ADDRESS: 5510 Diablo Way, Sacramento  
HOURS: 11:00 am – 3:00 pm 
COST: Nada   (If you'd like to help defray the costs, donations will be gratefully accepted at the site.) 

DIRECTIONS: From I-80 take exit #98 (Elkhorn Blvd) west. Turn right on Diablo (within one 
block of I-80). There are 3 park entrances park on the right side of Diablo. Take the second 
entrance into the big parking lot. We'll be under the big pavilion in back of the parking area. 
    *Important:  We need a head count so we know how much to buy. So if you plan to 
attend please do one of the following: 
1. Fill out the form in this newsletter & mail it by May 8

th
 to our address above.  or 

2. Fill out the form on the last page or our website and Email it (by May 10
th

) to co-chairmen 
Butch Kemna (jklk@mindsync.com) and Charlie Penn (chaspenn@sbcglobal.net).  or 
3. Call Butch (916-722-8509), or Charlie (916-624-1067) by May 10

th
 with the info. 

Ed. Note: You'll find the Picnic Sign-up Form on last page of this issue. 
 

A Message from the VP A Message from the VP A Message from the VP A Message from the VP ----    ---- "Elections  "Elections  "Elections  "Elections –––– 2009" 2009" 2009" 2009"    
by Dennis Nolan, WCC Vice President 

Our current Board of Director’s & Officer’s term of service is up in December.  The 
association is now accepting nominees for all elected positions to serve the 2010/2011 term.  
Nominations can be submitted to any of the current elected officials until the mid November 
social.  We will also be soliciting nominees at the Spring Picnic.  To increase participation, 
we will conduct the elections at the mid November social and the new slate of 
directors/officers will be installed at the 01 December business meeting.  Please consider 
self nomination to keep your Association going strong. 
 

DEPOT FALLOUT NEWSLETTER DISTRIBUTIONDEPOT FALLOUT NEWSLETTER DISTRIBUTIONDEPOT FALLOUT NEWSLETTER DISTRIBUTIONDEPOT FALLOUT NEWSLETTER DISTRIBUTION    
by Bob Fitzgerald, Webmaster@AFTACWCC.org 

   Our Depot eFallout newsletters will no longer be sent as E-mail attachments.  Instead 
they will be posted in full on our www.AFTACWCC.org web site where you will find links to 
them on our “Fallout” page.  There you can read, print or download any of our newsletters 
in full color.  We will send you an E-mail alert each time a new edition is posted.  So, 
please notify us at TOD.Alumni@AFTACWCC.org when your E-mail address changes. 
   Each complete edition will be available on-line shortly after it is issued. You can get to all 
our newsletters, anywhere there is Internet access.  We know you will appreciate this easy 
access as well as the time and money we will save distributing the newsletters.  We will 
continue mailing the Depot Fallout to those who do not have access to the Internet.  Thank 
you for your support. 
 



 2 

"Haili"Haili"Haili"Hailing Our Future….Honoring Our Past"ng Our Future….Honoring Our Past"ng Our Future….Honoring Our Past"ng Our Future….Honoring Our Past"    

Worldwide Reunion 1 Worldwide Reunion 1 Worldwide Reunion 1 Worldwide Reunion 1 –––– 3 May 2009 3 May 2009 3 May 2009 3 May 2009    
from Bob Wiley, Reunion  Coordinator 

The time is drawing nigh for this *World Wide Reunion, 2009, the registration deadline is April 17th and the earlier 
everyone registers the better. Complete details and a registration form are available at the Florida Alumni Assn website, 
www.aftacalumni.org, 'Need To Know Now' link. There, within the first few lines, you will find a link to a 'Sampler' of the 
Assn's newsletter, 'Post-Monitor;' the registration form is on page 5. FORM ALSO ON PAGE 6 OF THIS NEWSLETTER 
 
Importantly, the following clarification/update pertains to the registration form and the reunion: 
FIRST the clarification: There have been questions about the registration fee of $15 per person if only attending the 'Ice 
Breaker' on Friday, 1 May, and/or the 'Pay There' events (Picnic, 2 May - Breakfast, 3 May) and the 'Open House.' 
 
The board has listened and responded ... if one only wants to attend the 'Ice Breaker,' the reduced registration fee is only 
$5.00 per person. This will cover administrative costs associated with attendance at that event (registering, name tags, 
etc) -- not programs and other material that will be handed out to those paying the $15 fee. 
 
There was never any intent to charge a registration fee for the 'Pay There' events or the 'Open House' but we do need 
names and a head count for these events. 
 
SECONDLY the update: General (Retired) Clapper has agreed to be our 'Keynote' speaker, and preside over several 
special activities at the reunion banquet. General Clapper knows the command and the alumni association in a unique 
way. He was AFTAC Commander from June, 1984 to May 1985. He initiated major changes to the command and it was 
one of his famous 'handwritten notes' that first proposed the 'Alumni Association' as it is today! 
 
We hope this reduction in price and clarification for several of the events will make the reunion even more attractive and 
increase attendance.  
  
Thanks for any consideration you can give to this event and we look forward to seeing everyone there. 
 
  

    

Upcoming 2011 AFTAC Upcoming 2011 AFTAC Upcoming 2011 AFTAC Upcoming 2011 AFTAC Worldwide Worldwide Worldwide Worldwide Reunion Reunion Reunion Reunion     

to be Hosted by West Coast Chapter  to be Hosted by West Coast Chapter  to be Hosted by West Coast Chapter  to be Hosted by West Coast Chapter      
by Dennis Nolan, WCC Vice President 

TOPIC OF DISCUSSION AT WCC ALUMNI MEETING - 12/2/08:  Concerns were raised about having the manpower and 
commitment from individuals to be able to conduct this upcoming 2011 reunion.  If one is to take place on the scale as in 
the past, it requires a quite a bit of work, time and energy.  The association officers are looking for commitment from 
members who are willing and able to help by chairing and filling the reunion committee positions.  In addition, we're 
looking for some feedback and suggestions on the subject of what scale event we will be capable of hosting. 
    The West Coast Chapter is planning to have some representatives at the upcoming 2009 Reunion in Florida.  They will 
be soliciting feedback, suggestions and ideas at that time from those folks, plus any members from the Denver Chapter 
than may be at that reunion.   
    This subject will be a major topic of discussion during the next several meetings of our alumni association.  Request 
anyone interested in getting involved in this process, please attend these upcoming meetings.  We would like to get the 
reunion processes started before the next elected association officers take the helm in December 2009. 
   Please step forward if you can help!   

West Coast Chapter Web SiteWest Coast Chapter Web SiteWest Coast Chapter Web SiteWest Coast Chapter Web Site    
by Bob Fitzgerald, WCC Webmaster 

   New Content:  I have created a “Remembrances” page where as of 12 March when this was prepared, I currently 
have death notices for Jack Allison, Willard Armintrout, Jim Lucas, Bill Mullinax and Vincent Bauman.  This info is 
currently accessed from a “Click Here” notice in the middle of our ‘Home’ page, but I hope to eventually create a 
separate “Memorials” button that will be placed with the other menu buttons, such as “Events”, “Fallout”, etc.  I try to post 
any notices as soon as I get the word, so please visit our web site and this page often. 
   Activity Report:  As I mentioned in our last issue, our average monthly visits increased each year from our start in 
September 2003 to when they peaked in the calendar year 2007 at 1,891/month then they dropped to an average of 
1,106/month in 2008.  I’m happy to report that 2009 has started off well with 1,433 visits in January and 1,195 visits in 
February.  Hopefully, with new content available we will see a steady increase in monthly visits or at least a leveling off 
since our membership is declining somewhat due to the “aging of the force”. 
   Please contact me if you have any suggestions for your web site, such as the way it looks, additional content (pages), 
changes in current content or functionality.  Spread the word!  Thank you & Happy St. Patty’s Day! 
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EEEE----MaiMaiMaiMail Address Updates Neededl Address Updates Neededl Address Updates Neededl Address Updates Needed    
by Joe Johnson 

Sometimes we need to send information to as many alumni as possible in the shortest time possible. So we would like 
you to keep us updated on your e-mail addresses. If yours should change, please send your current e-mail address 
to:  TOD.Alumni@AFTACWCC.org   We will acknowledge your message and ensure our roster is corrected. Thank You 
Very Much!   

Way Back WhenWay Back WhenWay Back WhenWay Back When    
 by Dale Klug, Editor 

We’re running a series of articles called “WAY BACK WHEN”.  They are patterned after the Florida Chapter’s series in the 
Post Monitor called “B.S. (Barely Substantiated) TALES”.  We’re inviting everyone to submit articles or pictures with 
stories from days-gone-by at Detachments, OLs, Depot, Squadrons, Headquarters or TDYs. Crank up your “WAYBACK 
machines” and send us an article. Remember to keep all the inputs unclassified.  E-mail all proposed articles to me at: 
FalloutEditor@AFTACWWC.org or snail-mail to: AFTAC Alumni Newsletter Editor, P.O. Box 3974, Citrus Heights, CA 
95611-3974.  Please note on envelope it's for Newsletter Editor.   
 

    

In Memory OfIn Memory OfIn Memory OfIn Memory Of    
 

LUCAS, James "Jim", MSgt, USAF, Retired. Born 7 Nov 1926, passed away 24 Jan 2009 at age 82 in Minerva, Ohio. 
  Jim had been having heart problems for some time and in late September 2008 suffered a stroke and fell while walking. 
His daughter, Sabra Lucas, arrived on 01 Oct 2008 and Jim decided to sell his home in North Highlands and move to 
Ohio to be with her. The home sold very quickly and on 09 Nov 2008 they drove back to Ohio. On 24 Jan 2009, Jim had a 
massive coronary and passed away. 
  Jim worked for many years at the 1155th Tech Ops Squadron, McClellan Central Laboratory (MCL) before his retirement 
in August 1978. He was preceded in death by his wife, Annie. He was interred 02 Feb 2009 at Mt. Vernon Memorial Park, 
Fair Oaks, CA. Expressions of sympathy may be sent to Sabra Lucas, 501 N. Market St., Minerva, OH 44657.  Jim was 
our reunion Treasurer and a vital part of most of our reunion planning committees for past AFTAC Reunions in 
Sacramento. Jim was also a member of the California State Old Time Fiddlers Association and enjoyed the monthly jam 

sessions at the Orangevale Grange Hall.  
 
ARMINTROUT, Willard C. LtCol, USAF, Retired. Born in Piketon, Ohio on June 12, 1931 and passed away peacefully 
at home October 1, 2008. He will be greatly missed by his family & friends. He is survived by his wife, of 55 years, Peggy; 
2 sons, Will Jr. (Betty) of Folsom, CA, Jeff of Florida & daughter Kristi (Steve) of Valley Springs, CA; 6 grand children & 5 
great grand children; sister, Janie & 3 nieces of Ohio. Friends are welcome for visitation on Mon., October 6th from 4-
7pm, and funeral services on Tues, October 7th at 11am at LIND BROTHERS MORTUARY, and burial will be at the 
National Cemetery in Dixon, CA. In lieu of flowers, donations can be made to First Call Home Care & Hospice 6929 
Sunrise Blvd., Suite 180, Citrus Heights, CA 95610, or a charity of your choice. Editor's Note: LtCol Armintrout was 1155 
Tech Ops Squadron Logistics Chief of Maintenance for several years and an AFTAC West Coast Alumni Association member. 
 
ALLISON, Jack G, LtCol, USAF, Retired, AFTAC Alumni West Coast Chapter President. Born in Coburg, Oregon, on   
November 21, 1924 and passed away on 24 Jan 2009, at age 84. Jack was one of five boys born to Raymond & Ruth 
Allison. Their family eventually moved to McMinnville, Oregon where with his father and older brother did the surveying to 
lay out an airfield which remains today and is used as an Air Museum with the Spruce Goose and other significant aircraft 
on display.  At the start of WWII, after just one semester at Oregon State, Corvallis, Jack was drafted into the infantry. He 
completed his basic training and then decided to change course and go into aviation. His vision precluded him from 
becoming a pilot, so he trained as a B-29 bombardier, sitting in a glass bubble in the nose of the plane. His first tour of 
duty was on Tinian Island in the Pacific flying missions over Japan. While there he became aware of a special top secret 
project on the opposite side of the island which turned out to be the airfield from which the Enola Gay launched to drop 
the atomic bomb on Japan. As the war wound down, Jack's group dropped food supplies to US prisoners of war held in 
Japan which helped extend the lives of many of our soldiers.  
   After the war Jack returned to college where he met Rosalie and they were married just four days after graduating from 
Oregon State. Jack was called back into the Air Force and assigned to the ROTC program at Oregon State, his alma 
mater. After Squadron Officers School, he was immediately reassigned to Japan. Rosalie & daughters Kim and Kendree 
followed him to Japan a couple months later. They were next assigned to Hawaii where son, Brian was born.       
  Jack's next assignment was to 1035th Field Activities Group Headquarters in Washington DC in the early 60s; then on to 
Detachment 057, Lowry AFB Colorado. While there, Major Allison made frequent trips to Lackland AFB TX to interview 
and select basic trainees for Lowry's Special Electronic Equipment Technician School. Jack's next assignment was to 
Vietnam for a year. There he was exposed to Agent Orange, an exposure that would be ultimately fatal. After Vietnam, 
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Jack was assigned to the 1155th Technical Operations Squadron, McClellan AFB California, where he served as 
Personnel Officer until he retired on 1 Jun 1974.  
   Retirement and just sitting around was not appealing to Jack. While working for the United Farm Agency and the Nolan 
Real Estate Agency, he read an article about a new technology being developed in Davis CA. The article sparked his 
interest and lead him to Moller International to help work on a personal size "flying car". The Moller Skycar is a prototype 
personal VTOL (vertical take-off and landing) aircraft, called a "volantor" by its inventor Dr Paul Moller who has been 
developing such vehicles for many years. The design incorporates four ducted fans - the propellers being covered, which 
is safer and more efficient at low speeds. The sky uses eight inexpensive Wankel rotary engines instead of jet engines, 
which should eventually bring the vehicle's price close to that of a luxury car. The Skycar demonstrated limited tethered 
flight capability in 2003. More information and pictures of this remarkable vehicle can be found on the internet. 
   In addition to being the current WCC President, Jack was chairman of our Board of Directors, 1999-2001, and a vital 
part of our past AFTAC worldwide reunions. He was a co-chairman for the very first AFTAC reunion held in Sacramento in 
Jun 1983 as well as the last one held here in May 2005. 
   Jack was interred in the Sacramento Valley National Cemetery in Dixon, CA on March 20. Along with many family 
members, friends and co-workers, about 20 AFTAC alumni attended the memorial service with an Air Force color guard 
providing full military honors. A reception and tour of Moller International in Davis CA followed the memorial service. 
Editor's Note: Clark Wilberg, Dennis Ramey, Ralph Simonton & Dale Klug were among those interviewed by Jack in the 60s.  

 

MULLINAX, Billy R. SMSgt, USAF Retired. Born on June 27, 1931 in Gadsden, AL and left us on January 27, 2009 in 
Sacramento, CA at age 77. A US Air Force veteran who proudly served his country for 29 years' Bill loved football and 
coached at many levels, from Pop Warner to semi-professional. Bill was also an avid golfer who enjoyed playing a round 
or two with his friends when his health allowed. He is survived by his loving wife of 54 years, Jane Mullinax, and his three 
sons, David, Richard, and William. Bill is also survived by his three beautiful grandchildren who always made him smile, 
Kayla, Alex, and Tracy. The family will be holding a private service. Editor's Note: Bill was a long time member of the 
1155th/Tech Ops Logistics directorate, as a Seismic Maintenance Supervisor and as a charter member of the Quality 
Assurance "Sweathogs". 
 
BAUMAN, Vincent A. LtCol, USAF, Retired. It is with sad regret that I announce the passing of my father, Lt Col (Ret) 
Vincent A. Bauman, on 28 December 28, 2008, at the age of 91. Dad was a very proud member of AFTAC and the 
Alumni Association, and spoke often of his membership and contributions to the mission of AFTAC. Vincent was drafted 
in early 1941 and served as an infantry office in the Army, earning two bronze stars and a purple heart for his action in 
Europe in WWII. After the war, he was discharged, but joined the Air National Guard in St. Louis. His unit was recalled for 
the Korean conflict, and he decided to stay on active duty for a full career. He proudly wore his Combat Infantry Badge on 
his Air Force uniform even before it was authorized for wear. If my memory is correct, he served in AFTAC from about 
1956 through 1962, and those were some of his proudest moments of service in the Air Force. He took great pride in 
saying that one of the projects upon which he worked remains classified even today. He retired from the Air Force in 1967 
after 22 years of active duty. He was buried in his uniform with full military honors. On behalf of Dad, thanks to everyone 
who knew him and who contributed to this critical role of AFTAC in the defense of our great Nation. Submitted by his son, 
John V. Bauman, Colonel USAF (Retired). 

Who Said That?? 
by Dale Klug, Editor 

>> Always keep your words soft and sweet, just in case you have to eat them. 
>> Birthdays are good for you. The more you have, the longer you live.   

  >> The second mouse gets the cheese. 
  >> Never put both feet in your mouth at the same time, because you won't have a leg to stand on.   

Do you think you know who the above quotes came from? Send your best guess to: FalloutEditor@AFTACWCC.org 
First WCC member to send in all four correct answers gets a free adult beverage at our next function.  

 

January's quotes were from Fred Allen, Author Unknown, Author Unknown and Kinky Freidman. Bob Baker & 
Clark Creery were the only ones to send in their best guesses. Bob was correct for all four quotes. Clark 
attributes the 2nd & 3rd quotes to Erma Bombeck. I called Erma to confirm, but no one was answering at her 
mausoleum and her quote was about jogging, not walking. So, I'm giving Clark the second place ribbon.    
   

Membership NewsMembership NewsMembership NewsMembership News    
by Dave Price, Membership Chairman 

As of 4 March 2009: Active Members = 157 Life Members = 131 
Welcome new members George Lorton (Life) and Dan Fadness. 

          Annual membership fee of $10.00 is due by 01 Jan each year.  Check your mailing label for an 
expiration date. Your last newsletter will be the one following your expiration date.  Life memberships are 
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available for $75.00 and include a laminated membership card. You can use the Membership application/roster 
update on the last page of this newsletter or the one on our web site to send with your dues. Don’t let your 
membership lapse. Those alumni who have not paid their 2009 membership dues have been dropped 
from the “active” roster and newsletter distribution list.   

Events CalendarEvents CalendarEvents CalendarEvents Calendar    
 

� Business/Member meetings are 1st Tuesdays quarterly at the LionsGate Restaurant at McClellan Park: 
  2 June, 1 September & 1 December 2009 

(Call ahead to our Vice President, to confirm time & place.  Or check our ‘Events’ page at <www.AFTACWWC.org>.) 

� 1 - 3 May 2009     AFTAC Worldwide Reunion in Florida 
� 16 May 2009    5th Annual Spring Picnic Potluck in Sacramento  
� TBA Nov 2009  6th Annual Fall Social in Sacramento 

Mail CallMail CallMail CallMail Call    
Don’t forget our E-mail address:  TOD.Alumni@bigfoot.com 

 

Dan Fadness Email: 7 Jan 2009.  Was I in Adak at the time of the Good Friday earthquake? No ...but almost! I was on 
my way towards separation at McChord  and spent two days at Elmendorf AFB turning in some equip and processing out. 
I flew out Thursday afternoon and the earthquake occurred the next afternoon, as I recall...about 1700 .Smaller 
earthquakes were quite common on Adak but we never had anything like the Good Friday number. 
    Was Sgt Gomes attached to Det 2xx or assigned to another outfit? I don't remember him, but we were just starting to 
get replacements, as the 15 months assignment were up for some of us. He could have been my replacement or one of 
two others who left about the same time. Also we worked two man shifts and if he was assigned to someone else there 
would have been less of a chance of seeing him. If he was assigned to Det 2xx, does he remember the white blue eyed 
husky named Kiska? I found him as a pup out in never-never land close to Zeto Point. I was out there hunting seals. His 
parents were wild ones that ran loose and scavenged the beaches for a living. I brought him in, raised him and he 
became a detachment mascot. He was a pretty dog and everybody's pal. When I transferred out, our supply sergeant 
took him and said he would care for him. 
     Det 2xx was out by itself and our antenna systems drove the Navy troops crazy. Several wanted to know what the "H" 
we were doing, but of course, they never found out .We were instructed to do our jobs, keep our mouths shut....you know 
the story. 
      Well, I had better quit before I write a book. I don't suppose Adak will ever replace Honolulu as a vacation place but I 
enjoyed it while I was there. I remember the day Kennedy got shot and that was kind of a rude awakening. Everything and 
everybody was on full alert .When it was time to leave my fiancée made a better offer than the reenlistment officer. We 
got married about 2 weeks after I got home and 44 years later we're still together. 
     I do remember several things happening on Adak that could probably qualify as "peacetime war stories". One of the 
navy ensigns bringing in WW2 unexploded ordinance to be defused so he could keep it as a souvenir. It came in a pickup 
truck and the guys in ordinance almost filled their shorts on that one. Another time there was a dead whale washed up on 
the beach close enough to the base so that there was quite a smell. The Navy pulled it offshore with a fleet tug and shot 
the carcass all to pieces with a 3inch 50 thinking it would sink. Well, all the pieces washed back ashore and "it was a bad 
day at black rock" There's more but I don't want to be accused of being a motor mouth. Thanks again for your email and 
info. I'll get a check in the mail and see what happens. Dan Fadness 

    Editor's Note: Dan sent us his application and e-mailed a picture of himself with the dog Kiska, but the picture was too 
distorted to use. Maybe he can send the original for me to scan & return. 

 
(cut here & mail or copy the form & e-mail it) Picnic Sign-up Form (cut here & mail or copy the form & e-mail it) 

 

AFTAC SPRING PICNIC BBQ & POTLUCK - 16 May 2009 
 
(Please print) 

NAME:  _______________________________  SPOUSE/GUEST: ___________________________ 
 
Add’l Guest(s):  ____________________  _______________________  _______________________ 
 
Total Number Attending [___] 
 
I/We will bring for the potluck: 
     Salad [   ]     Side Dish [   ]     Dessert [   ]     Other ______________________________________ 
 
Your Ph#: (___) ____-______      Email Addr:  ___________________________________________ 
 [From DEPOT FALLOUT Newsletter] 
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“HAILING OUR FUTURE ... HONORING OUR PAST” 

WORLDWIDE REUNION REGISTRATION FORM 
 

LONG-RANGE DETECTION ALUMNI ASSOCIATION REUNION (1 MAY-3 MAY 2009) 
P.O. BOX 254892 PATRICK AIR FORCE BASE, FLORIDA 32925-0892 

REGISTRATION FORM MUST BE RETURNED WITH PAYMENT 
TO ADDRESS ABOVE NLT 17 APRIL 2009 

PLEASE PRINT 
NAME: LAST, FIRST, MI ________________________________________________________________ 
 
NAME OF SPOUSE/GUEST ________________________________________________________________ 
_ 

 
STREET ADDRESS/PO BOX ________________________________________________________________ 
 
CITY, STATE, ZIP CODE ________________________________________________________________ 
 
E-MAIL ADDRESS ________________________________________________________________ 
 
PHONE NUMBER (INCLUDE AREA CODE) _____________________________________________________ 
 
EVENT COST                                                                                           # ATTENDING        AMOUNT OF MONEY 
 
REGISTRATION FEE $15.00 or $5.00 PER PERSON (Note 1)                      _____               ____________ 
 
ICE BREAKER (FRI, 1 MAY 09) $25.00 PER PERSON                                  _____               ____________ 
 
OPEN HOUSE (SAT, 2 MAY 09) (Note 2)                                                       _____              No Cost 
 
AFTAC PICNIC (SAT, 2 MAY 09) (PAY there, $5-8 PER PERSON) (Note 2) _____             Pay There 
 
BANQUET (SAT, 2 MAY 09) $35.00 PER PERSON                                        _____             _____________ 
 
BANQUET MENU: Combination plate of grilled filet mignon & chicken breast stuffed with mushrooms & cheese. 
 
BREAKFAST (SUN, 3 MAY 09)  (Note 2)                                                         _____            Pay There  
 
Note 1: If you attend only the 'Ice Breaker,' the reduced registration fee is $5.00 per person. This will cover 
administrative costs associated with attendance at that event (registering, name tags, etc); not programs and other 
material that will be handed out to those paying the $15 fee. 
 
Note 2: There is no registration fee for these events but name and count is necessary. 
          
        TOTAL AMOUNT SENT: $_____________ 

 
PLEASE NOTE: MAKE CHECK PAYABLE TO: 

LRD ALUMNI ASSOC AND MAIL TO: 
PO BOX 254892 

PATRICK AFB FL 32925-0892 
 

NO REFUNDS MADE FOR CANCELLATIONS/CHANGES AFTER 24 APRIL 2009 
 

RESERVATION COMMITTEE CONTACTS 
BOB WILEY(321-773-4613) rwiley1@cfl.rr.com 

LLOYD FRENCH(321-777-2504) cmsgtlloydfrench@cfl.rr.com 
PAT SNYDER (321-494-6867) patricia.snyder@patrick.af.mil 
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------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------  

CHECK OUR WEBSITE AT www.AFTACWCC.org FOR THE LATEST WCC NEWS & PHOTOS 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------  

 

RETURN ADDRESS:  
AFTAC ALUMNI ASSOCIATION 
WEST COAST CHAPTER 
P.O. Box 3974 
Citrus Heights, CA 95611-3974 
 
 
 = FIRST CLASS MAIL = 

 
 
 To:  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Annual membership fee of $10.

00
 is due by 01 January each year.  Check your mailing label for expiration date.  Your 

last newsletter will be the one following your expiration date.  Life memberships are available for $75.
00

 and include a 
laminated membership card. 

PLEASE PRINT 

Name:             

 Last, First MI Last Rank Held   Nickname   Name of Spouse 
 

Addr:             

  Street, Apt #, etc.   City   State   Zip Code 

 

 (        ) -        
  Home Phone   Work Phone   Email Addr 
 

Active Duty:            
  Branch of Service  From:   mm/yyyy - To:   mm/yyyy   Branch of Service   From:  mm/yyyy – To: mm/yyyy 

 
AFTAC Dates:          

  From:   mm/yyyy - To:   mm/yyyy   From:   mm/yyyy - To:   mm/yyyy   From:   mm/yyyy - To:   mm/yyyy 

Support Your West Coast Chapter:  Please pass a copy of this form to your AFTAC Alumni friends. [From the Depot Fallout] 

 

 

AFTAC ALUMNI ASSOCIATION 
WEST COAST CHAPTER 

P.O. Box 3974, Citrus Heights, CA 95611-3974 
Email:  TOD.Alumni@AFTACWCC.org 

 

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION / ROSTER UPDATE 
 


